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Details of events may change after publication, please check with the relevant organisers before attending events

▲  Little Angels in their new home!  ▲

▲ Pre-School meet a bearded dragon from Zoolab

1 Sat Funeral Service for Chris Ricketts, All Saints’ 
Church, Marcham, 11.30

5

8 Sat Wantage and Grove Lions Cash Bingo and 
Raffle, Grove Village Hall, 18.45

7

11 Tue Singing is Good for You, Duffield Place, 14.00-
15.30

17

11 Tue Marcham Society: Birds and Wildlife of 
Withymead and Beyond, All Saints’ Church, 
19.30

7

12 Wed Marcham Parish Council Meeting, Duffield 
Place, 19.30

3

13 Thu Midweek Walk: King William IV, Hailey, 12.30 
lunch / 13.30 walk

7

19 Wed Abingdon Arts Society: Influences in 
Photography, Trinity Church, Abingdon, 10.30 
& 14.00

2

20 Thu Deadline for next MADNews, 17.00  
editor@madnews.co.uk

20 Thu Marcham WI: Treasures Beneath our Feet, 
Denman College, 19.30

7

22 Sat Moonrakers Concert, All Saints’ Church, 
19.30

9

25 Tue Singing is Good for You, Duffield Place, 14.00-
15.30

17

25 Tue National Trust: The Oxfordshire Drama 
Wardrobe, Trinity Church, 14.30

7

▲ How are you feeling? Lots of ideas to keep 
well this winter see page 19
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THINGS TO DO
The Arts Society Abingdon (ex ADFAS) is holding 
its monthly lecture on Wednesday 19th February, 
10.30am and 2.00pm, at Trinity Church, Conduit 
Road, Abingdon, OX14 1DB.

Influences in Photography 
by Arts Society Lecturer Charlie Waite 

Rarely is a photograph made which is not subject to past influence. 
From sculpture to photography and everything in-between, the 
photographer is reinventing images that subconsciously reside 
in the vast reservoir of past images seen, be it photojournalism, 
repertoire or classic landscape.  Charlie explores these themes 
based on his experiences as a leading landscape photographer. 

Non-Members welcome, £6.00. The lectures are one hour long, 
but leave extra time for announcements etc.

 For more information on future lectures and other 
activities see www.theartssocietyabingdon.org.uk or 

email info@theartssocietyabingdon.org.uk

Hire Denman

www.denman.org.uk

Whether it's a
birthday, celebration,
family lunch or party:  
Get together with us!

@denmancollege

marketing@denman.org.uk
For more info email: Open Days

4th&5th April • 11am to 3pm

On our all-weather green at 
Oxford Road, Kingston Bagpuize OX13 5AP  
(next to the Millennium Green)
Why not visit us and try your hand at bowls?
We welcome new members of any age.  
Bring soft shoes – trainers will do. Bowls provided on the day.
Refreshments and bar. Drop in any time, either day – or both

We offer year-round outdoor bowling, and
short-mat bowls indoors during winter months.  
Coaching is always available.
For more information contact Mick 01865 820818 

Kingston Bagpuize 
& Southmoor 
Bowls Club

LAUNCHING THE 2020 
MUSIC IN THE VALE CONCERT SEASON 

Springtime Variations 
Chamber music by our favourite baroque composers

Anna Brigham - baroque violin
Chris Terepin - baroque cello

Where: St. Denys' Church, Church Green, Stanford in the Vale SN7 8HU 
When: 3.00pm  Sunday 15th March 
How much: £12.00
To book tickets, to become a Friend of Music in the Vale or to join our 
mailing list and obtain advance information on future concerts please 
email DJPedderDPA@btinternet.com call 01367 718420 or visit

www.musicinthevale.net

WANTAGE GROUP
Youth Challenge Oxfordshire (YoCO) 
is looking for young people to join 
our Wantage group starting on 
Monday evenings in March at 
Sweatbox, (King Alfred's Academy site).

This is a chance to take part in an exciting 15-month programme 
including workshops, skills-based activities, a residential 
weekend away in Youlbury Camp and a life-changing trip to 
volunteer with the Nasio Trust Charity in Kenya.

We are looking for young people aged 14-21 who face 
challenges such as pressures of social media, bullying, mental 
health issues, trouble at school or work, and/or peer influence 
to take unnecessary risks. We will work with you over 15 
months to overcome these challenges and improve your 
confidence, skills and aspirations for your next steps.

CONTACT KAT@YOCO.ONLINE 
TO GET INVOLVED



MADNews is online: www.madnews.co.ukFebruary 2020 3

MARCHAM & DISTRICT NEWS	 PARISH NOTICES 

PUBLISHER / EDITOR 
Meriel Lewis 
8 Orchard Way, Marcham 
Abingdon OX13 6PP 
Tel: 01865 391725
Website: www.madnews.co.uk 
Email: editor@madnews.co.uk
ADVERTISING 
Fran Russell: adverts@madnews.co.uk
Adverts are not endorsed and MADNews makes 
no guarantees as to accuracy or authenticity.
DISTRIBUTORS 
Judith & Peter Fontaine
Parishioners of the Year 2018 
14 Tower Close, Marcham 
Abingdon Tel: 01865 391275
PROOFREADING
Jane Mander
DEADLINES 
Advertising: 5pm 15th month 
Other copy: 5pm 20th month 
except for Jan when it is 15th Dec for both
ADDITIONAL COPIES 
These are available free from Marcham 
Post Office or the Editor. Postal copies are 
also available – contact the Editor.
DISCLAIMER 
We apologise in advance for any errors that may creep 
into MADNews (online or print), or omissions that 
creep out - we don’t do it on purpose!
The Editor reserves the right to alter, omit or hold 
over copy to another issue. The views expressed in the 
Marcham & District News are not necessarily those of 
the editorial team, who are all volunteers.
POLICE 
PCSO Rich Osborn C9323 
Richard.Osborn@thamesvalley.pnn.
police.uk for Marcham
07980 924693
Or just dial 101 (non-emergency) and omit 
the C from his number
CRIMESTOPPERS
Call 0800 555 111 (anonymous calls)
NHS NON-EMERGENCY
Call Free from any phone - 111
COUNTY COUNCILLOR 
Richard Webber, Orchard Barn, Sutton 
Wick Lane, Drayton OX14 4HJ
Tel: 01235 534001
Richard.webber77@ntlworld.com
DISTRICT COUNCILLOR 
Marcham and Shippon 
Catherine Webber, Orchard Barn, Sutton 
Wick Lane, Drayton OX14 4HJ
Tel: 01235 534001
Webbercatherine1@gmail.com
For other councillors go to 
www.whitehorsedc.gov.uk
© Marcham & District News 2020
The copying of any part of this publication 
without written authorisation is not permitted.

Any member of the public is most welcome 
to attend any of our meetings. There is a 
section near the start of each meeting for 
public participation, where any member of 
the public is able to speak about any topic 
which is relevant to the work of the Parish 
Council (for a maximum of three minutes). 
Members of the public are also welcome 
to observe some or all of the rest of the 
meeting.

If you are holding an event 
within or near the MADNews 

area, please contact the 
editor for more publicity!

01865 391725 or 
editor@madnews.co.uk

MARCHAM PARISH COUNCIL
Former Parish Councillor – 

Christine Ricketts
It was with great sadness that the Council 
learned of the passing of former Parish 
Councillor Christine Ricketts. She had 
served on the Council for several years 
in the 1990s and early 2000s, and was 
respected by her colleagues, not only for 
her work on the Council but for the many 
other roles she undertook in the parish. She 
will be greatly missed by everyone.
Council Tax 2020/21
The Parish Council, at its last meeting, 
considered the budget for the next financial 
year, from 1st April, 2020. It is requesting 
£67,600 from the Vale of White Horse 
District Council to help with the costs of 
the parish. This sum is shared between 
the council tax paying properties in the 
parish. This element of the Council Tax 
is currently £71.77 per band D property. 
This will rise slightly by an increase in 
the region of £1.78 next year making 
the amount payable £73.55 The budget 
can be found on the Council’s website 
www.marchamparishcouncil.gov.uk. 
As well as needing to undertake regular 
maintenance, and grass cutting within the 
village, the Council has set aside funds 
for consultant’s fees in regards to the 
construction of the community facilities. 
Whilst the hall should be complete, there 
will be the monitoring of the construction 
of the multi-use games area, and legal work 
to be completed.
Parishioner of the Year Award
Thank you to all of you who have taken 
the time and trouble to write to the 
Council to put forward nominations for the 
Parishioner of the Year Award. The Council 
has a working party that is now considering 
all the nominations in order to prepare a 
shortlist for the Council to consider in due 
course. 

North Street – pavements at the southern 
end on the eastern side
Concerns have been raised about the 
uneven state and poor condition of the 
footpaths at the southern end of North 
Street, on the eastern side of the road. 
These have been reported to the County 
Council on more than one occasion over 
the past few months, and it is very much 
hoped that action and repairs can take place 
in a timely fashion.
Planning applications considered by the 
Parish Council
R3.0128/19 Travel Plan for Marcham 
Primary School pursuant to condition 3 of 
R3.0008/19 the erection of two classrooms 
at Marcham Primary School, Morland 
Road. The Parish Council raised questions 
as to the monitoring and enforcement of 
the Plan.
P19/V2478/FUL Demolition of the existing 
garage, replacement new parking, amenity 
space and associated dwelling (amended 
plans and information) on land at 13 The 
Farthings. The Council continued to object 
to the application, as the amendments did 
not resolve all the concerns previously 
raised by the Council.
Date of Next Council Meeting: 
Wednesday 12th February at 7.30p.m. in 
the residents’ lounge, Duffield Place. 
Please check the Council’s website  
in case arrangements change.
Clerk to the Council: Mrs. L. Martin,  
90 Howard Cornish Rd, 01865 391833
clerk@marchamparishcouncil.gov.uk
www.marchamparishcouncil.gov.uk

Dear Readers

Marcham's new facilities are off the starting 
blocks with Little Angels moving into their 
new home, the houses with roofs on and 
our new centre looking almost ready.  It is 
such a tribute to Chris and everyone who 
has worked so hard that we are now at the 
stage of choosing curtains and cups. Only 
a few years ago it seemed as if we would 
never find a solution. So it proves you can  
do almost anything if you try.

Until next time

Not sure 
what to do?

Call or go online

Go straight to
111.nhs.uk
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Professional Tree Management throughout Oxfordshire

andrew@admtrees.co.uk
01865 391859
@admtrees

For a full list of services visit:

www.admtrees.co.uk

Tree removal
Crown thinning
Crown reduction and lifting
Sectional tree removals
Fruit tree pruning
Stump grinding
Hedge cutting

Seasoned logs and kindling 
delivered

£5M Public Liability Insurance

All work carried out to 
BS 3998:2010

HOME & GARDEN
Home & Garden  Maintenance 
All garden maintenance covered from lawn cutting to lawn care
* small garden designs * flower beds tidied/shrubs/bulbs planted 
* tree work - pruning/lopping/shaping etc * patios laid /cleaned 

*fencing & gates erected/repaired/painted *sheds erected/repaired
Most property maintenance covered 
* painting / decorating including outside
* tiling * all indoor jobs covered * small carpentry work
* guttering/replaced/cleaned * house removals& clearance 
Mr G. TIERNEY    Tel. 01865 730428     Mob. 07885550075

Free quotes & estimates  Email Gavin.Tierney42@hotmail.co.uk

Professional Window Cleaning/ 
Carpet Cleaning Service 

Also:  Gutter Clearance, Post/Pre-occupancy 
Cleans and Conservatory Valets 

For a thorough and reliable service call Tim 
Mobile:  07725002777 

 

Garner’s Estates & 
Landscapes

Landscaping for over 25 years
•	 Soft & hard landscaping
•	 Landscaping works including patios, paths, 

steps, driveways, decking, installing gates, 
turfing, stonework & drainage work

•	 Fencing, all types carried out including: close 
board, panels, trellis, willow hurdles, post & rail

•	 Tree & hedge planting
•	 Free Estimates
•	 Fully Insured & hold a Waste Licence
Tel:      07751 764144         01865 730936

Email: mjgarner26@btinternet.com

T: 01235 221012 
M: 07974672579 
E: darren.downes72@gmail.com 
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MARCHAM & DISTRICT NEWS	 CHRIS RICKETTS

MINIBUS SERVICE TO TESCO 

There is a weekly run on Mondays 
to Tesco for any residents with transport 

difficulties. Leaving Duffield Place at 9.45am 
(and other places by arrangement) and 
returning from Tesco at around 11am - a 

voluntary contribution (min £2) to cover costs. 
Can you spare a couple of hours every few 

weeks to join our rota - or would you like to join 
the passengers ?  

Contact Marion Belcher on 07507 797757 
for more information

Planning a night out with friends?
A birthday trip with the kids?
A family trip to the beach?

Whatever your plans, why not use the
Community Minibus!!

14 seats plus your driver
(aged between 25 and 70)

(you will need to ensure that your licence
covers driving a minibus)

A standard donation is requested for each
booking to cover diesel/maintenance.

Marcham Village Shop & Post Office
16 North St, Marcham OX13 6NG
Call us: Shop 391993 / PO 391940
Mon - Fri:	 07.30 - 17.30
Saturday:	 08.00 - 12 noon
Sunday:	 08.00 - 10.00

Last acceptance time for post: Mon - Fri 16.45 & Sat 10.15

We now sell Vegan Sausage Rolls!
If have difficulty getting to the shops, call us on 391993 and we will get your 
essential supplies to you.

It's February - are you ready for Valentine's Day??

POST 
OFFICE

®

Dear Editor
As someone who has lived in the village 
my entire life, as have generations of 
family before me and whose father was a 
founder member of the Ex-Servicemen’s 
Club, I just want to say what a sad upsetting 
sight our Institute now is.  All that history 
demolished with total disregard and also 
to the generosity and trust of the Anson 
family.  Not to mention the future impact 
on the already ridiculously congested 
North Street!
SH

Dear Editor
When I handed over to you as editor 
of the Madnews I vowed to keep from 
commenting on items as much as possible, 
having had a good stretch of imposing my 
options on village life.  I cannot however 
let the passing of Chris Ricketts without 
saying a few words. Chris and I worked 
together on many village activities, the 
main being the Marcham Cubs musical 
performances. She was a devoted villager 
and we have all gained from her tireless 
efforts in so many of our lives.
It may be a consideration to name the 
new Marcham Centre after her as a fitting 
memorial to a lifetime of devotion to us all.
Thank you Chris. Rest in peace.
MARTIN THORNE

We have been truly overwhelmed 
with all of the wonderful messages 
about Nanny Chris. 
We invite you all to the funeral 
which will be held at All Saints' 
Church, Marcham on Saturday 
1st February at 11:30 am, followed 
by a service at South Oxfordshire 
Crematorium at 1pm, for family 
and invited friends. 
The family will then meet you at 
Denman College after the service 
for refreshments. Denman will be 
available after the Church service. 
All attendees of the funeral are 
allowed to park in Denman College 
throughout the day. 
We’d like it if everyone could add something 
colourful/floral to what you wear on the day. 

Thank you all for your kind messages and condolences
Nigel, Keith, Tom and Family

ABINGDON MARKETS IN FEBRUARY:
Monday 3 February
Saturday 8 February Country Market (formerly WI)
Monday 10 February
Monday 17 February
Friday 21 February Farmers’ Market
Monday 24 February
Saturday 29 February Local Excellence Market

All in Market Place except Country Market which is in West St Helen Street

Nominate now for the 2020 Community Policing Awards.
The Community Policing Awards is now in its nineteenth year, providing an 
opportunity to recognise and nominate the work of officers, staff and volunteers 
who have made the greatest contribution to their community over the past year.
Do you know someone who has gone above and beyond in their role? Someone 
who has made a difference to you or your community? If you can provide examples 
of this, nominate for the Community Policing Awards today.
There are nine categories this year:

Community Police Officer
PCSO
Special Constable
Diversity Champion
Cadet

Volunteer
Community Volunteer
Problem Solving Award
Response Officer

Don’t miss the chance to nominate your local hero, nominations close 
on Monday 24 February. For more information, please visit our website: 
https://www.thamesvalley.police.uk/police-forces/thames-valley-police/areas/au/
about-us/corporate-events/community-policing-awards/.
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HOME & GARDEN
GARY CUDDON

Painter and Decorator
Fully qualified with 30 years experience

Providing a high quality service
Free quotations and fully insured

Local and friendly service
07827 752904     garycuddon@aol.com

Shaun Guard
TV AERIAL SERVICES

■ Internet - extension points & improved wifi
■ Extra TV Points - for aerial and Sky (In HD!)
■ Sky TV - also foreign language satellite

■ Poor reception solved
■ Aerials - supplied & repaired
■ TV’s - hung on your wall or set up & tuned

www.oxfordaerials.co.uk
Call Abingdon 01235 239622

Frilford Decorators
Painters & Decorators
Decorative Treatments

Telephone: 01865 392866 (Frilford Heath)
Mobile: 07775 690523
References Available

Proprietor: Mr A Bunce

LOTTERY WINDOWS
Quality Double Glazing & Conservatories  

Fascias & Soffits
Mark Berry

9 Stort Close,  
Didcot, OX11 7UR

NEW Tel: 01235 510608
Email: info@lotterywindows.co.uk

 

01865 821250 
www.barn-store.co.uk

Whatever you want  
to store... 

 

...for whatever reason - house sale and purchase not 
coinciding, travelling, house building work, paperwork 
overload or just “de-cluttering” to sell your house more 
quickly - we offer a friendly and flexible  
service at Kingston Bagpuize. 
 

With competitive rates, secure 
storage all on one level, and  
hassle free 24/7 access, 
contact us now! 
 Only 10 minutes from 

Abingdon, Wantage, 
or Faringdon 

86x110mm 

Whatever you want  
to store... 

 

...for whatever reason - house sale and purchase not 
coinciding, travelling, house building work, paperwork 
overload or just “de-cluttering” to sell your house more 
quickly - we offer a friendly and flexible  
service at Kingston Bagpuize. 
 

With competitive rates, secure 
storage all on one level, and  
hassle free 24/7 access, 
contact us now! 
 Only 10 minutes from 

Abingdon, Wantage, 
or Faringdon 

Sharman Roofing
GRP fibreglass flat-roofing specialist

tiling, slating, leadwork, guttering and fascias,  
new builds, re-roofs, extensions and sheds

all work considered, call Mark on
07979 791075

msharmanroofing@gmail.com

House - Flat - Apartments - Office

FURNITURE MOVED / TRANSPORTED

Ebay COLLECTIONS - DELIVERIES

Tel 07721 679487 + 01235 524589

“MOVING ASSISTANCE”

• tree removal • tree thinning • tree reduction  
• dead wood removal • stump grinding  

• landscaping 
•	£10 million public liability

•	City & Guilds Certified

07889 881 525 or 01491 651052
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MARCHAM & DISTRICT NEWS	 MARSOC, WALK, WI, SINGING & OTHER THINGS TO DO

Marcham WI 
Date:	 Thursday, 20th February
Time: 	 7.30pm 
Venue: 	 Denman College
Topic:	 'Treasures beneath our feet' 
We are looking forward to welcoming James Mather to 
our February meeting.  James will be telling us about 
his discovery, in 2015, of the Watlington Hoard, a 
collection of Viking silver buried in the 870s. You never 
know what you might find under your feet!  Do come 
along and listen to his talk to find out more.

New members and visitors are always welcome 
Visitors £5, members free

For further information, please contact:
Pippa Hoath 01865 391349 pippahoath@gmail.com

MARCHAM SOCIETY MIDWEEK WALK:
Thursday, February 13th
This month’s walk we will meet for lunch at 12.30 
at The King William IV, Hailey, Ipsden, (Map Ref: 
SP 6420858; OX10 6AD) about 2 miles from the 
Wallingford/Henley road, A4074. We will start our 
walk of about 4 miles at 1.30 through quiet, undulating Chilterns 
country with no steep inclines, passing Ipsden and along part of 
the Icknield Way.
Ring Eric Dunford on 391439 for further details and car-sharing, 
especially if you are not on our email list as sometimes late 
changes have to be made. Members free, non-members £1. We 
always welcome new walkers.

Wednesday 12pm  
in the Baptist Hall

All welcome – young and old!
It's a wonderful way to catch up 

with old friends or make new ones 
and have a delicious light lunch!

Dates for this Term

5th February
12th February

19th February NO CAFE
26th February

4th March
11 March

18th March
25th March

Marcham Bridge Club
Do you play Bridge?
Or do you want to learn?
Marcham Bridge Club meets 
Monday nights at 7pm 
at Manor Farm, Marcham. 
All are welcome NO partner needed 
Contact Joe Featherstone 01865 391426 
or Bob Hall 01865 391626

Birds and Wildlife of the 
Ridgeway and Beyond

Roger Wyatt

All Saints’ Church, Marcham 
7.30 for 7.45pm Tuesday 11th Febuary

Non-members always welcome £3
Further details: Sheila Dunford (391439) 

www.marchamsociety.org.uk

National Trust: Abingdon & District Association
2.30-3.30pm Tuesday February 25th 
Trinity Church Hall, Abingdon
The Oxfordshire Drama Wardrobe 
On Tuesday February 25 2020, after a very short 
AGM, Lynda Hart and some of her colleagues 
will tell us about The Oxfordshire Drama 
Wardrobe: A Treasury Of Costumes. It includes a brief 
history of the Wardrobe and how it works, as well as showcasing 
and telling the history of costumes from Victorian and Wartime 
eras, 2 of their most popular collections. They will bring some 
examples of costumes as well as showing photos. If you were 
at the Heritage Day parade in Abingdon last September, you 
will have seen some of their costumes in action. Everyone is 
welcome and non-members of the Abingdon & District National 
Trust Association are asked to donate £3. Refreshments are 
available after the talk. For more information, phone Barry on 
01235 521372 or Ruth on 01235 524119. 

Wantage & Grove Lions are holding a  
Cash Bingo and Great Raffle  

at Grove Village Hall on Saturday 8th Feb  
Doors open 6.45pm eyes down 7.30pm 

hope to see you there

Don’t miss out! Nominations for the Oxfordshire 
Care Awards 2020 close on 14th February 2020

The purpose of the Awards is to recognise and 
celebrate individuals, organisations, and companies 
who have demonstrated excellence within the care 
sector in Oxfordshire.
The organisations involved are Action for Carers 
Oxfordshire, Age UK Oxfordshire and Oxfordshire 
Association of Care Providers (OACP). Working 
together in partnership is at the heart of this new 
Awards initiative, bringing together statutory and 
independent care providers, the community/
voluntary sector and unpaid carers.
There are ten categories: Newcomer to Care Award, 
The Care Home Worker Award, The Unpaid Carer 
Award, The Community/Home Care Worker, The 
Care Team Award, The Care Employer Award, The 
Long-term Service Award, The Leadership Award, 
The Inspiration Award and Josie’s Award. 
To nominate, or for more information, visit https://
oacp.org.uk/oxfordshire-care-awards-2020-
inspiration-for-all/ or email awards@oacp.org.
uk. Alternatively, please call 01235 520463. Postal 
entries can be sent to Oxfordshire Care Awards 
2020 c/o Age UK Oxfordshire, 9 Napier Court, Barton 
Lane, Abingdon, OX14 3YT.

 

 

 

 
 

 
Don’t miss out! Nominations for the Oxfordshire Care Awards 2020 close on the  

14th February 2020  
 
The purpose of the Awards is to recognise and celebrate individuals, organisations, and 
companies who have demonstrated excellence within the care sector in Oxfordshire.  
 
The organisations involved are Action for Carers Oxfordshire, Age UK Oxfordshire and 
Oxfordshire Association of Care Providers (OACP). Working together in partnership is at the 
heart of this new Awards initiative, bringing together statutory and independent care 
providers, the community/voluntary sector and unpaid carers. 
 
There are ten categories: Newcomer to Care Award, The Care Home Worker Award, The 
Unpaid Carer Award, The Community/Home Care Worker, The Care Team Award, The Care 
Employer Award, The Long-term Service Award, The Leadership Award, The Inspiration 
Award and Josie’s Award.  

Nominations can be made by filling out our nomination leaflet (please get in touch to 
request), by downloading a Nomination Form on the OACP website and emailing or posting 
it to us, or filling out an online Nomination Form.  

Nominations close on Friday 14th February 2020. Winners will be announced at the 
ceremony, taking place on the 27th March 2020 at the Kassam Events and Conference 
Centre, OX4 4XP.  

To nominate, or for more information, visit https://oacp.org.uk/oxfordshire-care-awards-2020-
inspiration-for-all/ or email awards@oacp.org.uk. Alternatively, please call 01235 520463. 
Postal entries can be sent to Oxfordshire Care Awards 2020 c/o Age UK Oxfordshire, 9 
Napier Court, Barton Lane, Abingdon, OX14 3YT.  

Good luck!  

END  

 

Notes to Editors  

About Action for Carers Oxfordshire 

Action for Carers (Oxfordshire) is a local independent charity, working with and for all adult carers of 
adults throughout the county. We are members of the Age UK Oxfordshire family. 
Action for Carers (Oxfordshire) is a Limited Company Registered in England & Wales 08125002. 

About Age UK Oxfordshire  

Age UK Oxfordshire is a local independent charity, working with and for all older people and their 
carers throughout Oxfordshire.  We are brand partners of Age UK.  Age UK Oxfordshire is a Company 
Limited by Guarantee 4328143 and Registered Charity No 1091529. 
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HOUSEHOLD SERVICES

Suppliers of aggregates and 
concrete for every need
Our products include: 

• ready-mixed concrete

• sand cement floor screed 
• decorative aggregate

• sand, gravel and stone 

Upwood Quarry open 
six days a week

T: 01865 390838

www.hills-quarry.co.uk @HillsQuarry

Bathroom specialist 
All trades covered 
All household plumbing and heating needs
Call Simon: 07765 654303
Email: info@scpplumbing.co.uk

O X F O R D
KITCHENS & BATHROOMS

phone: 01865 326009
email: oxfordkitchens@aol.com

www.oxfordkitchens.co.uk
Visit our showroom: 

1st Floor, Besselsleigh Road, Wootton, 
Abingdon, Oxfordshire, OX13 6DN

Luxury fitted kitchens bathrooms
and accessories

01865 326009
info@oxfordkitchens.co.uk
www.oxfordkitchens.co.uk
1st Floor, Besselsleigh Road, Wootton,
Abingdon, Oxfordshire, OX13 6DN

LD Window Cleaning 
LD Offer a Quick Reliable Service

That Will Leave Your Windows GLEAMING
Also gutters and fascias

Text/Call 07984780066 or 01865 392859
Email leedancer81@yahoo.co.uk

Oxfordshire Roofing
and Building Services 
a good honest and reliable firm 

Call today for a free estimate 07885 882689
Flat Roofing	 Chimney Repointing
New Roofs	 De-Mossing
Guttering	 Tiling
Slating	 Facias 

Small Jobs Welcome • Discount for OAPs
Tel:  01865 392106 • Mobile 07885 882689

oxfordshireroofing@yahoo.co.uk

ALTERNATIVE

ENERGY
SOLUTIONS

For a FREE quotation or to find out more about 
solar electricity, tailored to suit your business 
or home, call us now on 01865 391241

Solar power uses cleaner  
energy that helps you save 
money - as well as safe  
guarding the environment

01865391241   .   office@aespv.com  .  www.aespv.com  

Solar electric panel installers 

•	 Damp Proof Coursing
•	 Timber Treatment
•	 Dry & Wet Rot Treatment
•	 Woodworm Treatment

•	 Waterproof Re-Plastering
•	 Cellar & Basement Tanking
•	 Beetle Treatment
•	 Environmentally Friendly 

Products Used
Tel: 01865 735555 or 07774 233033

Free Survey and Advice: 01235 762525
Email: lizeverley@aol.com

www.preservationspecialisttreatments.co.uk
18 Sugworth Lane, Radley, Abingdon OX14 2HY 

CONTAINER STORAGE
•	 2 miles off the A34 Abingdon
•	 24 hour CCTV
•	 Easy Access
•	 Clean, dry and secure

Tel: 01865 390267 or 07980 262210
Email: enquiries@oxonstorage.co.uk

www.oxonstorage.co.uk

xon 
torageS
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In memory of Chris Ricketts 
MCG was deeply saddened to hear of the tragic loss of Chris Ricketts. She played such a key role in MCG as a 
dynamic trustee and as chair of the Hall Committee, and in many other village activities over many years, 
from Playgroup, Pre-School and Cubs to the Village Shop and the community minibus, to name just a few. 
Chris touched the lives of so many people in Marcham over the years and will be hugely missed. 
We were delighted that Sponsor-a-Brick, run by the shop volunteers, passed the £3,000 mark 
in late December—this was Chris Ricketts' idea and she made it work. It is currently standing 
at over £3,100. 
We are pleased to announce that we have been awarded a grant of £9701 from the VoWH 
New Homes Bonus grant scheme towards the purchase of new chairs and tables for the new 
hall. Along with other fund-raising, the total raised for furniture and fittings has now reached 
£37,000. We have still a gap to close, but we are moving in the right direction. 

Building progress 
Our new village hall building continues to make 
progress to plan, as internal work moves on.  
The earth mound is being shifted away and the 
old nursery building will be removed in late 
January. 
Work will start soon on grading the playing field 
for the new pitch positions. During this time 
large areas of the field will be fenced off over several months 
for ground work and grass-seeding. It will still be possible to 

cross the field.  We hope that regular field walkers will be patient over this time.  

Moonrakers Concert—22nd February  
Marcham Church 7:30pm
The next big MCG fund-raising event is a concert by 
Oxford-based Moonrakers (www.moonrakers.net) with 
Celtic traditional and contemporary songs and tunes.  

“An uplifting journey” (BBC); “startlingly talented musicians” 
(Oxford Times); “The real deal” (The Living Tradition).  

MCG will be providing refreshments. Tickets (£15 each) 
are on sale in Marcham Village Shop. Please put the date 
in your diary and buy your tickets now while they remain 
available. We need your support! 

We will keep you updated on progress here, with updates, photos and posts on our Facebook 
page www.facebook.com/marchamcentre/ or @marchamcentre, and our website, 
www.marchamcentre.org. We are happy to answer any questions you may have. 

Marcham Community Group: Company No 7470307 Charity No 1144407 
 391727 (Jim)  admin@marcham.org www.marcham.org



search for a local service online:   www.madnews.co.uk/adverts February 202010

HOUSEHOLD SERVICES
architectural and planning services

party wall surveyor

john martin mciob mfpws

	planning & building control approvals   

	extensions, new homes, conversions

	party wall surveyor services   

	award winning designer

	 free initial consultation

	over 30 years of improving homes and the built environment

tel 01865 391833 mob 07710 858668  
email john.gmartin@hotmail.co.uk

90 howard cornish road marcham OX13 6PU

t/a Bob Nichols Vehicle Services 
Unit 3 Cuebar Court, Lashford Lane, 

Dry Sandford OX13 6EB
Call Bob Tel: 01865 730011 Mobile: 07715 707830

YOUR LOCAL GARAGE
M.O.T. STATION - NOW OPEN

Servicing – Diagnostics
General Repairs 
Tyres – Exhausts

Air Conditioning  – M.O.T.s
Courtesy Cars Available

Gabi’s Cleaning Service
If you need help to keep  

your house tidy please don’t  
hesitate to ring Gabi.

References are available
Cleaning
Ironing

Contact me by 
What'sApp 

07771 391209 or 
07917 192554

or Email gabipapp@icloud.com

NB Office Services
Qualified Bookkeeper with over 10 years’ 
experience in Office Management and PA

Telephone: 01865 392866
Mobile : 07775 690522

Email: Nicola.bunce@nbofficeservices.co.uk

Limited
OxfordOxford

We provide:

• Regular Cleaning
• End of tenancy/moving house cleaning
• One off deep and spring cleaning
• Bed making/changing
• Inside window cleaning
• Laundry and ironing service

We are:

• Fully insured
• Reliable/flexible
• Affordable hourly rates
• Committed to customer satisfaction

Contact us for your free estimation 
Tel: 07748407302
Email: cleanerdifferenceooxxffoorrdd@@ggmmaaiill.com
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MARCHAM & DISTRICT NEWS	 IN AND OUT OF SCHOOL & GARDEN PHILOSOPHY

Australian Fires, Literally. 
Our friends in Australia are on fire, quite 
literally. The bush fires, as seen on TV, 
show the seriousness of the situation, 
quite literally.
Here in Britain, between Christmas and 
New Year, many of us enjoyed some 
quite stunning glowing sunsets. I’ve been wondering if 
they had their stunningness enhanced by those Australian 
fires, quite literally?
The smoke has spread high into the atmosphere, and 
I wonder if it has spread around the globe? I’m left 
wondering if this smoke, in part, is having an impact on 
our very own sunsets?
What’s this got to do with gardening and wildlife, which 
is always the angle of my monthly jottings?
Well, here’s the link. When you are all out there 
tending your gardens, what’s the residual effect of that 
activity? What effect does it have locally, nationally, 
internationally?
None of us exists in isolation. Our gardening habits can 
impact on us, on wildlife in it, on our neighbours and 
community. We can impact nationally and internationally 
if a critical mass buy into new and old habits, quite 
literally.
So as the nights draw out heading towards the new 
growing season, take a step back and consider what 
impact your garden has had, is having and will have?
It might inform what you do and don’t do during the 
2020 growing season.
Happy Gardening!
Stuart Mabbutt 
01865 747243 www.wildmaninspires.co.uk

Join Stuart and 
William on their 
next nature walk
Friday February 
21st, 3pm to 5pm, 

£20 per person
We've called it 
"Small Is Beautiful" and it’s an exploration of Florence Park 
and Surrounding Area in Oxford.
Bring the week to an end as we head into the weekend with 
this gentle Friday afternoon walk. February may at first 
glance still seem barren of much life as Winter comes to an 
end, but there's still plenty to see, hear and touch. Maybe 
even smell? Much of the nature at this time of year is often 
small and overlooked, which is why we've called this walk 
'Small Is Beautiful'. William will use photography to make 
us aware of what we are walking past, and Stuart will use his 
wildlife watching knowledge to make us even more aware of 
everything that's around.
For tickets:
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/small-is-beautiful-a-
photography-and-wildlife-workshop-tickets-86402826179

MARCHAM PRE-SCHOOL
Marcham Preschool had some added 
excitement for the new year ... a visit 
from Zoolab UK.  The children met a 
variety of animals and learn all about 
how they move, the foods they eat and 
how they live... Well done everyone for such great listening 
and being brave enough to handle the animals!  We met a 
bearded dragon, a giant cockroach, a tarantula, a grass snake 
and a gerbil!  The animals were all very well behaved too!
If you would like to find out more about Marcham Preschool 
please do get in touch, we will be looking at our admissions 
for September 2020 soon!  Please ring 01865 392101 or email 
Marcham-preschool@hotmail.co.uk. 
Nicky Sanford, 
Early Years Teacher, Marcham Pre-School 
01865 392101   Marcham-preschool@hotmail.co.uk

www.marcham-preschool.weebly.com

What an amazing start to 2020 it 
has been! We have moved into our 
brand new Nursery! We want to say 
a BIG THANK YOU to everyone who 
helped us with the move; you may have seen us carrying toys 
across the field, we made it!
All our Little Angels have been settling into their new home so 
well! The babies have been loving all the space to explore and 
their new sensory areas! Our toddler and preschool children now 
have their very own rooms bespoke to their needs, it has been 
magical to watch them all grow in our new home! Our family has 
also been growing with lots of new children joining Little Angels.
One of our favourite areas in our new setting is our garden! We 
have a big sand and mud play area, a shaded quiet area to 
chill out under, wooden beams to climb and balance and even 
our very own mound with a tunnel and slide! The smiles on the 
children’s faces make all the hard work so worthwhile! We are so 
excited for what this year will bring!
Make Today Great
Our spaces are filling fast! If you would like some 
information about a space for your baby, toddler, or pre-
schooler please just give Gina a call on 01865 819992 to 
arrange an appointment.

www.littleangelschildcaregroup.co.uk 
and follow us on Facebook: littleangelsmarcham

Flu Vaccine for Children
For most children the flu vaccine is not an injection, just a quick 
nasal spray. Children can be badly affected by flu, especially 
those aged 2 and 3. Don’t put it off, ask your GP about the free 
flu nasal spray today.

PTA ROUND-UP
A Happy New Year from everyone in the PTA. I 
hope you all had a great Christmas and are ready 
for another year of great PTA events.
Many thanks to everyone who supported our 
Christmas Fair in December, those who manned 
the stalls and those who spent money at them! You 
raised more than £1,600, money the school will use to augment 
the education of the parish’s children.  Thank you, one and all.
Our next event will be the first school disco of the new decade on 
Friday 7 February – full details will be publicised in the school 
newsletter and on Facebook.  
If you’d like to join our merry band, we’re always looking for 
new faces to add to the team, so don’t be shy – drop me a line or 
give me a call.
Best wishes for a peaceful and prosperous New Year.
See you on the school run.
PETER KIDD 
PTA Chair 07708 251312 peter.kidd61@btinternet.com
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HOUSEHOLD SERVICES

Did you know we offer:

Servicing MOT Air Con refill Bodywork Diagnostics Repairs Recovery

Radley Rd Industrial Estate, Abingdon, Oxon, OX14 3RY

01235 553055

Call us today for a no obligation quote

www.martingilbertmotorrepairs.com
Email: richard@martingilbert.co.uk

Like us on Facebook for regular offers and updates

Cars & light commercial (up to 17 seater), mini buses & vans up to 3.5 tonnes. 
Trailer, horseboxes and Caravans. Courtesy cars & vans available.

Martin Gilbert Motor Repairs Ltd

01235 239001

WE’RE AN EXPERT:

All Drainage
CCTV Surveys
Soakaways & Cess Pits
Designed, Installed & Repaired
Drain Lining & Installation
Emergency Plumbing

•

•

•

•

•

•

WE’RE PROFESSIONAL:

No Call Out Charge
Fixed Prices
Work Guaranteed
Fix It Right First Time

•

•

•

•

oxford@draindoctor.co.uk

DrainDoctorOxford.co.uk
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M&A ELECTRICALS
The original electrical/lighting shop in Wantage 

Established in the early 60’S
Unit 8, Arbery Arcade, [behind Costa]
Market Place, Wantage, OX12 8AB

CALL 01235 762468
SPECIALIST LIGHT BULBS 

a full range of lamps [light bulbs] in stock
A SELECTION OF ORIGINAL we have accounts with many 

lighting companies. BESPOKE HAND MADE LAMPS we 
can make almost anything into a lamp for you

NEED HELP CHOOSING YOUR LIGHTS AT HOME 
GIVE US A CALL

SHADES a large selection in stock
REPAIR & RESTORATION OF LIGHTS  

& OTHER ITEMS
DON’T THROW IT HAVE IT REPAIRED!

ORDERS TAKEN PLEASE ENQUIRE
If it is electrical we can supply it!!

sales@mandawantage.co.uk    www.mandawantage.co.uk

JEM
CHIMNEY SWEEPING  

COMPANY LTD

 NO FUSS  NO MESS  NO PROBLEM 
OXFORD: 01865 772996	 DEDDINGTON: 01869 337500

MOBILE: 07711 443050	 STADHAMPTON: 01865 400244

STUART BECK
stuartb8989@icloud.com 

07983 431494
01235 759124

D & B TRADITIONAL 
WINDOW CLEANING
D & B Offer a Quick reliable Service  
That Will Leave Your Windows GLEAMING

 

We are a small local electrical company, specialising in electrical and renewable 
products for the domestic and commercial markets.  Contact us for a FREE QUOTE. 
 
ELECTRICAL      RENEWABLE 
All household electrical works undertaken  Solar electric panel installations 
Fault finding & repair    Maintenance for solar panels 
Replacement consumer units   Electric car charging & Government grants 
Earthing & bonding     
Underfloor heating 
Electric showers      CONTACT US: 
Electrical inspections for home buyers & lettings Alternative Lighting Services Ltd 
Visual inspections     Email info@als-ltd.net    
Portable appliance testing    Office 01865 391241 Mobile 07739313994
     

 
 

We are a small local electrical company, specialising in 
electrical and renewable products for the domestic and 
commercial markets. Contact us for a FREE QUOTE. 
ELECTRICAL 
All household electrical works 

undertaken 
Fault finding & repair 
Replacement consumer units 
Earthing & bonding 
Underfloor heating 
Electric showers 
Electrical inspections for 

home buyers & lettings 
Visual inspections 
Portable appliance testing

RENEWABLE 
Solar electric panel 

installations
Maintenance for solar panels
Electric car charging & 

Government grants

CONTACT US
Alternative Lighting Services
Email: info@als-ltd.net
Office: 01865 391241 
Mobile 07739313994

  

 
 

NICEIC Approved contractor and domestic installer 

MCS Accredited for solar electric (PV) panel installations  

Free estimates 
 
          Contact us: 
      Alternative Lighting Services Ltd      
      Email  ‐ info@als‐ltd.net 
      Office ‐ 01865 391845 
      

     All electrical works undertaken 

Full electrical home buyers surveys 

PAT Testing, Periodic testing and repairs 
 
 

                                 
 

  
  
 

Preservation Specialist Treatments
Local Company Trading for 30 Years

All Plastering works undertaken internal & external 
To include plastering walls, ceilings and external rendering

Smooth, wet dash, pebble dash  
& K-Rend (assortment of colours)
Tel: 01865 735555 or 07774 233033

Email: pauleverley@aol.com
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MARCHAM & DISTRICT NEWS	 CRAFTY IDEAS , GIVING AND GETTING HELP

FRIDAY CRAFT MORNINGS 
Don’t let the grey skies get you down! 

Brighten up your autumn by bringing along 
a craft project to our new Friday craft 

mornings. There is no charge and it’s a great 
way to chat to old friends or make new ones.
No experience needed and all very welcome. 
If you don’t know where to start pop along 

for a coffee and see what others are doing for 
some inspiration. 

We currently have people making cards, 
jewellery and exquisite lace, 
plus knitting and sewing !

Fridays 10-12 Marcham Baptist Hall

NB people 16+ only  
due to the pins, needles, scissors etc!

CITIZENS ADVICE CAN HELP YOU THROUGH 
RELATIONSHIP BREAKDOWN
There is no storm quite like an emotional 
storm, and the trauma of a separation 
from a loved one can be devastating and 
overwhelming. Some people say it feels as if 
the ground is falling away beneath their feet. It 
helps if you know there’s somewhere you can go right away 
for help: Citizens Advice.
If you and your partner or spouse have decided that 
separation is inevitable, you should try to work out the 
practical details between yourselves. But bear in mind that 
you might eventually need to consult a solicitor as well 
to enshrine your agreement in law, especially if you have 
assets or children. Going to court should be regarded as a 
last resort.
Discuss with your ex-partner where you will live, where your 
children will live, and how to split any money or belongings. 
If you and your partner are too upset to talk to each other 
calmly, wait and talk later, or use a mediator.
If your partner makes you feel threatened, get help. Call 
Refuge or Women's Aid on 0808 2000 247. There is also a 
Men’s Advice Line on 0808 801 0327.  
If you have children with your partner, you are both 
responsible for the cost of looking after them when you 
separate, even if you are not married. The parent who moves 
out might have to pay maintenance to the parent who looks 
after the children. 
Consider any outstanding debts or loans that you might 
have, and think about who needs to be informed about the 
separation. If you pay council tax, or receive benefits or tax 
credits, get in touch with the relevant people and tell them 
about your new status.  
Citizens Advice can help you find the ground beneath your 
feet so you can move on. Call Citizens Advice Adviceline on 
0300 3309 042 or come and see us in person. For locations 
of offices and opening hours visit https://www.citizensadvice.
org.uk/local/oxfordshire-south-vale 

CITIZENS ADVICE IN SOUTH AND VALE NEEDS 
VOLUNTEERS TO HELP WITH

•	 Reception duties in Abingdon, Henley and Thame
•	 Advisers in Abingdon and Didcot
•	 Head office administration in Abingdon
•	 IT support in Didcot and Thame
•	 Fundraising (from any location)
•	 Communications and website designers (from any 

location)

We are a local charity providing free, confidential advice. 
Last year, our 150 skilled advisers helped over 11,000 local 
people from advice centres in Abingdon, Didcot, Faringdon, 
Henley, Thame and Wallingford.  
Many people who come to us face difficult and sometimes 
frightening problems that threaten to overwhelm them. In 
2019 we helped three quarters to resolve their problems. 
For volunteers, we offer a welcoming office environment and 
an opportunity to gain new skills, meet new people and make 
a real and valued contribution to your local community, 
It’s up to you when you volunteer. We normally ask for two half 
days a week but can be flexible. If you are interested, please go to 
citizensadvice.org.uk/local/oxfordshire-south-vale/volunteer/  
or email Jon Bright, Director: jon.bright@osavcab.org.uk

Denman Faberdashery Sale
The Faberdashery Shop volunteers are now working hard to make 
sure that the next sale planned for Saturday 21st March 2020 at 
Denman has lots of different items for our visitors to browse and 
maybe purchase. Bring your fabric to match our extensive range of 
roll-ends in extremely useful sizes.
We also have dark red polyester fabric in assorted sizes - mostly 
60" wide - ranging from half a yard to 6 yard lengths.  It would be 
most suitable for a drama group / choir / to make matching skirts 
or accessories.. Suggested donation price is £2 yard.
Also available ‘Holiday Goody Craft Bags' suitable to occupy 
everyone during the Easter holidays or rainy days. 
Non-crafters can enjoy a coffee and a look around the grounds of 
Denman - the spring flowers should be out -  whilst our crafters 
are busy finding those essential bargains.  
Although children are very welcome,  the College grounds contains a 
lake so the responsibility of the supervision of the young ones is with 
the parents not Denman.

Oxfordshire knitters have 
raised £10,000 for Age UK 
Oxfordshire by taking part 
in the national Big Knit 
campaign. This amount was 
part of the national total of 
1.5 million hats – a total of 

£375,000 fundraised for Age UKs across the country.
A total of 40,000 hats were knitted locally for Age UK 
Oxfordshire – a massive 15,000 more than the Charity’s 
original target of 25,000 hats.  Following sales of smoothies, 
this means that £10,000 was raised for Age UK Oxfordshire. 
This money will help support local older people who have 
no one else to turn to, including those facing poor health, 
financial difficulties or loneliness.
Innocent are already planning for the next Big Knit, so you 
don't need to put your knitting needles away just yet! Every 
hat is important, and anyone can learn to knit, so whether 
you knit one or loads, you’ll be making a difference. If you 
already have knitted hats ready to go, you can drop them off 
or post them to Age UK Oxfordshire, 9 Napier Court, Barton 
Lane, Abingdon, OX14 3YT. For further information on 
the Big Knit, please call 07827235405 or email sophiedyer@
ageukoxfordshire.org.uk.
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PERSONAL SERVICES

Louise Tierney
Mobile State Registered  
Hairdresser
Member Of The F.H.A. 

for all enquiries 
or to book an appointment please call.

Tel:   01865 730428    Mob: 07525 784807

“Don’t let tax, tax you“
BBPS Accountancy Service

Bookkeeping
Self Assessment, Payroll,  

CIS, VAT
Auto Enrolment

Call: 01865 730064 
        07890 503392

Email: Alison@berrybps.co.uk

Daytime	and	Evening	classes	in	
Abingdon	and	Marcham	

Andreabuckingham.co.uk	
07939	523083	

andreabkm@btinternet.com	
The Abbey  

Chiropody Clinic
Mr P J Neighbour &  
Mr P A Neighbour

Members of The Society of Chiropodists & Podiatrists
HCPC Registered Chiropodists & Podiatrists

nail clipping, corns and hard skin  
verrucae and everyday foot problems

manipulation/mobilisation of the foot and ankle 
orthotics (insoles) and gait analysis  

minor surgery, diabetes and wound care

Surgery and Home Visiting Practice 
14 Bath Street, Abingdon OX14 3QH

Tel. 01235 530577
www.abingdonchiropody.com

07889 307195  •  01865 391051
nathan@nakingsburyconstruction.co.uk 

www.nakingsburyconstruction.co.uk

We are a family-run construction company local  
to the Abingdon and Oxfordshire Area. 

Extensions
New Builds
Loft Conversions

Kitchens
Bathrooms
Fencing

Technical Drawing
Planning Approval
And more...

HOUSEHOLD SERVICES
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MARCHAM & DISTRICT NEWS	 REPRESENTATIVES' REPORT
DISTRICT COUNCILLOR’S REPORT
As you will all be very aware, the climate emergency has become 
of paramount importance to the whole world. We are told by three 
global agencies- Nasa, Noaa and the UK Met- that the last 10 years, 
to the end of 2019, have been confirmed as the warmest decade on 
record. Indeed, last year was the second warmest on record dating 
back to 1850, 2016 being the warmest. Last year also saw two major 
heat waves hit Europe in June and July with a new national record 
of 46o C set in France on 28th June. New records were also set in 
Germany, the Netherlands, Belgium, Luxembourg and in the UK at 
38.7C. In Australia the mean summer temperature was the highest 
on record by almost a degree. Now parts of Australia are beset by 
terrifying, spontaneous fires reminiscent of those in California last 
year. So it is vital that every country recognises this emergency and 
does something about it.
I am spending a few weeks in California (where my daughter and her 
husband live and who are about to have their first baby), and I have 
been struck by the progress it has made on putting in procedures 
to mitigate against global warming and the strong policies it has 
implemented. For example:
1) Planning policies
•	 all new builds have to be built to zero carbon footprint. So no gas 

is permitted….only electric is used.
•	 solar panels or solar windows or solar tiles have to be installed 

so that each new house provides enough electricity for itself 
throughout the year.

•	 rainwater tanks are installed below ground to collect grey water 
from gutters for the gardens, car washing etc 

•	 instant hot water systems are used instead of hot water tanks.
•	 most houses are factory built to zero carbon levels.
2) Transport changes
•	 strong incentives are put forward to encourage people to buy 

electric cars
•	 retail businesses have to install electric chargers. To encourage 

shoppers to use their business, free electric charging is often 
offered

•	 utility companies offer a year’s worth of free power if you buy an 
electric car

•	 electric scooters and golf carts are provided in cities (rather like 
Santander Cycles in London), where the average journey in the 
US is under 2 miles.

3) Recycling has become a major industry and new laws are being 
put in like the abolishment of one-use plastic. 
4) Technical advances continue to be made.  
At the Vale, the Planning Department is working hard to devise as 
many good strong policies as it can in its new Local Plan, with the 
help and support of all departments and the new Climate Emergency 
Committee. Unfortunately, it takes roughly 4 years to make a new 
Local Plan and so 4 years before we can implement new policies. We 
are looking at other possible ways of introducing policies earlier by, 
for example, tweaking SPDs (supplementary planning documents) 
and such like. As Greta Thunberg has been trying to warn us, all 
institutions like District Councils must recognise the signs of Climate 
Change and act now!
CATHERINE WEBBER Cllr VWHDC - DC for Marcham Ward
01235 534001 or Webbercatherine1@gmail.com

COUNTY COUNCILLOR’S REPORT
2019 was, for many of us, a tumultuous year. With District Elections 
in early May, Euro Elections (remember those?) in late May, and 
a General Election in December – Brenda from Bristol was not on 
her own. Hopefully, 2020 will be an opportunity for things to settle 
down – nationally, at least.
On the local front, the year presents at least three main challenges 

and uncertainties. The first is, of course, Council budgets. For the 
first time in many years, the Oxfordshire County Council budget 
has a reasonably healthy look with no major cuts on the horizon. 
It may be that the Councillor Priority Fund (£15K to each Council 
Division) is a drop in the ocean of the overall £500m+ budget, 
but it is very good news that it is to be continued for another year. 
Doubtless there will be arguments over how any spare money 
should be spent, but that there should be any to spend is something 
of a novelty.
The VWHDC Budget does not, as expected, present such a happy 
picture. Many years of failing to raise District Council tax in line 
with most other Councils, together with an over-reliance on New 
Homes Bonus, and a reduction in business rate contribution, has 
produced a perfect storm facing the new administration. VWHDC 
is not alone with such problems. As a result, Unitary Local 
Government is very much back on the table. Nobody wants a 
repeat of the Northamptonshire debacle.
The second major challenge for 2020 is our local planning and 
infrastructure. The government drive for growth in Oxfordshire has 
put enormous pressure on our infrastructure - particularly our road 
system. Promises of government money have depended on Local 
Plans being in place. Understandably, residents want infrastructure 
before more housing. With the possibility of a change in focus to 
infrastructure in the North of England, we wait to see the impact 
on our area. There is no doubt that the proposed road from Didcot 
over the Thames is an essential part of future growth in our area – 
without it, the local road system will not take any more housing.
The third challenge, and the most important, is the Environment. 
Whilst everyone knows that it is changes in China, India and the 
US which will make the big difference, the UK and Oxfordshire 
should be demonstrating what can be done to reduce carbon output. 
This means changes in building and planning policies. Changes in 
what we eat, what we wear, and how we travel. There are growing 
signs that these things can be achieved without damaging our 
economic growth. 
My family has an end of year game in which we each put into a box 
3 predictions for the next year – one national, one local and one for 
the family. The box is opened at the end of the year. Not many of 
us got much right for 2019. But that will not stop me from wishing 
everyone a Very Happy 2020.
RICHARD WEBBER Cllr OCC SC & Marcham Division.
Richard.webber77@ntlworld.com or 01235 534001

Get help with home repairs
There are services and funds available to help people (owners and 
private tenants) stay independent, safe and well in their homes, 
and Oxfordshire County Council has developed a referral service 
to help residents (or carers) access the right organisations in their 
area, to get the help they need.
The type of help that can be provided are services such as new 
boilers, repairs to boilers, loft or cavity wall insulation, access to a 
local and trustworthy repairs service and general advice on how to 
stay safe, well and affordably warm in your home.

For more information or to make a referral visit 
www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/homerepairs 
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PERSONAL SERVICES

Kilbey & Clarke                                                                                                  
Will Writers and Estate Practitioners                                            
                                                                                                                           
* Wills & Will storage from £125 
* Lasting Power Of Attorney from £175              
* Inheritance Protection 
* Probate 
* Guaranteed Funeral Plans  
* Local, friendly, Professional  with home visits 
  
Nigel Kilbey Member SWW    
 07734051258/01235868266 
 
www.kilbeyandclarke.co.uk 
kilbeyandclarke@btinternet.com 

Unit A, 78 Cumnor Road 
Wootton, Boars Hill 
OX1 5JP                                                                
                                                                               Alison Day SFFHT 
01865 321777                                                            & Associates 
FREE PARKING                                           

                                                                 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                   

                                                                                 
                                                                                        
                                                                        
                                          

                  
                                                                                             
                                                              

 

editor@madnews.co.uk 

 

Visit our website for  the 
latest offers and news 

www.mybeautyroom.co.uk 
01865 735842

If you would like to advertise your  
business or service in MADNews, 
contact adverts@madnews.co.uk

2019 - 2020 Advertising Rates
40mm (height) x 90mm (width) – £65 pa
80mm (height) x 90mm (width) – £108 pa
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MARCHAM & DISTRICT NEWS	 SINGING & DANCING

TABLE TOP & CAR BOOT SALE
Hanney WM Hall

10 till 1pm Sat 14th March

RAFFLE
Glassware, Crafts, Tombolas
Toiletries, Toys, Games Jewellery
Something for Everyone
Hot and Cold Food

Hanney Fundraisers 
for CRUK

01235 868527

Abingdon Reservoir – Latest News from GARD
Ofwat has published its response to the water 
companies’ plans.  The bottom line is that Ofwat 
remains unconvinced by the proposals and now 
requires the companies to work on a study to 
inform fresh plans for water resources across 
the south-east.  They are also demanding much more effort on 
leakage reduction.  The companies now have three years to 
complete the study and publish their findings.
This does not mean that the reservoir is off the table.  It remains 
a threat to our area.  However, it will be judged alongside other 
schemes, such as Severn-Thames water transfer, long advocated 
by GARD.
Ofwat are allowing £450 million for this study.  This colossal 
sum will be raised from customers’ bills.  We all have an interest 
and duty to see that it is spent wisely and that the study won’t be 
manipulated to rubber stamp the plans of private investors in the 
water companies.
It is clear that Ofwat have been listening to the views of local 
communities and other stakeholders.  We need to ensure that this 
continues to be the case.  GARD is working now to ensure that 
all of the local councils affected by the reservoir proposal work 
together to coordinate their objections.  Acting together, we will 
be stronger.  In the meantime, thanks to a generous donation from 
a local trust, we will be commissioning a Flooding Risk Study of 
the reservoir project.
If you wish to support GARD in our endeavours to protect 
our communities, please contact gard.secretary@gmail.com

www.abingdonreservoir.org.uk

DRAYTON SEQUENCE DANCE CLUB
Dancing Thursday Nights at 

Drayton Village Hall
7.30pm – 10.30pm

Admittance £2
Do you want to dance? 

Friendly club seeking new members
Further information 01235 531701

SINGING IS GOOD FOR YOU!
Tuesday 11th and 25th February
From 2 – 3.30pm in the residents' lounge  
at Duffield Place
•	 Sing a wide range of popular songs
•	 Get to know fellow villagers and 

forget your aches, pains and woes!
Phone 391270 for more details Christine Whild

Rehearsing from 7:30pm to 10:00pm every 
Wednesday at Seacourt Hall, 3 Church Way, 

Oxford, OX2 9TH
www.oxfordharmony.co.uk
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Town Furlong Cattery

Kingston Road, Frilford
01865 391864 

www.townfurlong.co.uk

67 Oxford Road, Abingdon, Oxfordshire, OX14 2AA
T: 01235 538 721    W: www.boundaryvets.co.uk  F: boundaryvets

• Ample on-site parking

• Longer consultations to give each patient
more time

• High quality in-house laboratory for blood tests

• In-house digital X-ray and ultrasound facilities

• Comfortable on-site kennels for in-patients

• See the same vet each time

Facilities at the 
practice include:

PET CARE

Avoid the gloomy weather 
and holiday in Florida –

Stay in our villa near Orlando
•	 Located in a private gated community
•	 Close to Disney World, all other major 

attractions and many golf courses
•	 4 double bedrooms, 3 bathrooms
•	 Sleeps up to 10 
•	 Air conditioned and fully equipped 
•	 Own swimming pool and covered patio
•	 Rent the villa from £495 per week

Tel: Mike & Vicki on 01865 823026 
or email vicki.jack702@gmail.com

HOLIDAYS

B&B Rafters

Abingdon Road	 Contact Mrs Sigrid Grawert
Marcham	 Tel 01865 391298
Abingdon, Oxfordshire	 enquiries@bnb-rafters.co.uk
OX13 6NU	 www. bnb-rafters.co.uk

Join us and discover  
a place to relax

Millets
FARM CENTREmilletsfarmcentre.com

 a t  M i l l e t s  Fa r m
L a k e v i e w

Weddings

wordCloud90x80Marcham.2019.indd   21 19/06/2019   11:45

PERSONAL SERVICES



MADNews is online: www.madnews.co.ukFebruary 2020 19

MARCHAM & DISTRICT NEWS	 HOW ARE YOU FEELING?
'Staying Well This Winter’ 
– new winter booklet offers 

advice to older people
Age UK Oxfordshire has once 
again joined forces with local partners to provide advice to 
older people on staying healthy and well during the winter.
Brought to you in partnership with Oxfordshire Clinical 
Commissioning Group, Oxford Health NHS Foundation 
Trust, South Central Ambulance Service NHS Foundation 
Trust and Oxfordshire County Council, Age UK Oxfordshire 
is encouraging older people to create a personalised winter 
plan. As we get older, it can be harder to stay healthy in 
winter, so it is vital that everyone is well prepared when the 
weather takes a turn for the worse and the season for flu, 
coughs and colds really kicks in.
‘Staying Well This Winter’ is full of tips and advice on 
how to look after ourselves and others. This might include 
having a list of emergency phone numbers by your phone, 
getting repeat prescriptions in plenty of time or having a free 
flu vaccination if you are in an ‘at risk’ group. This useful 
booklet also includes a handy checklist of items you may 
need as part of your winter plan.
Ruth Swift, Head of Community Development at Age UK 
Oxfordshire, said: “We hope that you will find our winter 
booklet useful. Please pass it on to a friend or neighbour so 
that as many of us as possible can stay well this winter.”
You can download the booklet via www.ageuk.org.uk/
oxfordshire. Alternatively, you can receive a printed copy 
by contacting Age UK Oxfordshire by phone on 01235 
849 434 or email network@ageukoxfordshire.org.uk.

Patients urged to help the 
NHS help them this winter
Winter is traditionally the busiest 
time of year for the NHS, and 
so patients are being reminded to only use Emergency 
Departments in Oxford and Banbury in an emergency.
There are a range of alternative options available for non-
emergency situations to ensure you get the appropriate care 
you need, and save an unnecessary trip to the A&E.
What’s available?
•	 Self-care is the best choice for minor illnesses and injuries 

– a range of common winter ailments can be treated at 
home with a well-stocked medicine cabinet.  Having a 
winter plan – such as keeping stocked up on medicines, 
keeping your home warm, and looking out for neighbours 
– can also be beneficial.

•	 Local pharmacies can give advice on several conditions, 
such as coughs, headaches, upset stomachs and skin 
conditions, as well as advise on stopping coughs and colds 
from getting worse.

•	 NHS 111 has call handlers who can help you choose the 
right health services for your needs, as well as a website.   
NHS 111 can put you in touch with a clinician, a GP, book 
you an appointment at your nearest minor injuries unit. 
You can also use NHS 111 online 111.nhs.uk

•	 Minor injuries units can treat deep cuts, small burns, 
sprains, sports injuries, and infected wounds. To find out 
your nearest MIU please visit the Oxford Health website

•	 Your local GP may offer extended opening hours into the 
evening or at the weekend.

Most importantly, only attend Emergency Departments when 
there is a genuine emergency, such as loss of consciousness, 
suspected heart attack or stroke, severe breathing difficulties, 
or severe bleeding that cannot be stopped.

The beginning of a year is a time when TV programmes 
and the newspapers contain articles about getting back in 
shape after Christmas – eating more healthily and taking 
more exercise. If you have diabetes so this is particularly 
important but you also have to manage medications as well 
as diet and exercise.  
We know that this can be difficult, especially when salads 
seem less appetising in winter and we feel we need 
something more substantial. Our booklet, ‘Diabetes – 
Everyday Eating’ will help you to get back on track with 
meals and provides inexpensive menus for breakfast, lunch 
and evening meals. There are 28 days of menus which help 
you to know what you can eat, rather than what you can’t!
We also have a booklet, ‘Diabetes and Exercise’ to help you 
with your fitness and mobility.
We hope these booklets will make life a little easier for people 
with diabetes and their families.
To receive copies of ‘Diabetes – Everyday Eating’ and 
‘Diabetes and Exercise’ free of charge just contact us on 
01604 622837, e-mail jenny@iddtinternational.org or write 
to IDDT, PO Box 294, Northampton NN1 4XS
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 ALL SAINTS’ CHURCH
www.marcham-with-garford.org. uk 

  

Contacts:  
Rev. Canon Richard Zair 391319 vicar@allsaintsmarcham.org Jill Rowe Children’s and families Minister 390885 
families@allsaintsmarcham.org  Rosemary Siebert Associate Priest 07763330113 Rob Finch Youth Worker 
07888331708, rob@marchamyouth.org  Tamsin Gilbert Parish Administrator 391319 info@allsaintsmarcham.org 

 

Regular events: Sunday services at 10am & 5pm, Toddler 
Group, Tuesdays 9.30-11.30am Wednesday mid-week 
communion, 10.30am in Duffield Place Lounge. Village Café, 
Wednesdays 12pm in the Baptist Hall until March Friday 
Club, 5.30-6.30pm at All Saints’ Church (primary-age) 

 
Dear Friends, 
Many of us in our community have been shocked and deeply affected by the sad news of dear Chris. Ricketts’ death several 
weeks ago. Chris had a deep concern for village life and for people and in so many ways this concern was expressed in caring and 
practical action, here and overseas. Her involvement in the village shop and as a trustee of the Marcham Community Group 
were both illustrative of her heart for the community. It was Chris who suggested the sponsor-a-brick initiative for the new 
community building, which has been so successful, and she headed up the Hall Committee for the new building. Her leadership 
of Cubs and our uniformed organisations, were illustrative of her heart for young people. Her death leaves a big hole, not only in 
the lives of her family, but at the heart of Marcham. The funeral service takes place in All Saints’ on Saturday February 1st at 
11.30am. 
 
Sudden and unexpected death comes as a jolt to all of us. In many ways such incidents come as a ‘wake up call’ to us. Life is 
fragile and at times, hard and deals a curve ball, which we might find hard to cope with. Such occasions remind us of how 
important human relations are, and friendships in particular. 
 
The reaction of Martha to the death of her brother [John chapter 11] is such a natural and normal reaction of so many of us: 
“Lord, if you had been here, my brother would not have died!” We so often cry out to God in these times “God, where are you? 
If only you had been here.” The natural and normal expressions of grief kick in, and we question the faith that may have so often 
been a source of comfort, help and inner strength. 
 
The most profound unfolding of that particular incident in Jesus’ life, includes two important elements: firstly, that Jesus sobbed 
at the news of his friend’s death. I find this both comforting and amazing. Christian faith believes that Jesus is God [the Son of 
God], and here he is sobbing at the death of someone he cared for and loved. He enters into grief and allows that loss to move 
him deeply. It means that he enters into our griefs and bereavements with us, shares our tears, and understands how we are 
affected by the deaths of those close to us. 
 
Secondly, Jesus asks Martha a searching question: “I am the resurrection and the life. Anyone who believes in me will live, even 
after dying. … Do you believe this, Martha?” Jesus offers us real hope beyond the grave. He is the one who offers us life after 
death, and his own resurrection underlined and proved that. Martha’s answer is “Yes, Lord … I have always believed you are the 
Messiah, the Son of God …” I share that trusting faith, even though the actual grief processes can be both painful and distressing. 
 
So, dear Friends, as we walk through the valley of the shadow of Chris’s death, may I encourage us to hold on in faith to the 
promises of Christ, for He is with us, to guide, give comfort, and courage in the present, and to help us look to higher and 
brighter horizons that lie beyond the gate of death. 
 
With my prayers, and warmest gratitude, 
Richard 


